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At the Regular Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown, County of
Washington, and State of Rhode Island, held in and for said Town, County, and State this 11th
day of September,

 
2023 at the Town Hall Council Chambers, 80 Boston Neck Road, at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT WERE: Gregory A. Mancini, President
Katherine K. Anderson
Lawrence C. Mandel
Dr. Kimberly Ann Page

ABSENT: Matthew B. McCoy

ALSO PRESENT: A. Ralph Mollis, Town Manager
Jeannette Alyward, Town Clerk
Susan A. Murray, Deputy Town Clerk
James M. Callaghan, Town Solicitor

An audio recording and video recording of this meeting was made to supplement the written
record.

1. Call to Order

The Regular Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown held on September
11, 2023 was called to order by President Mancini.

2. Notice of Meeting being posted

Pursuant to R.I.G.L. 42-46-6(c), notice of this meeting has been posted on the Secretary of
State’s Website.

3. Salute to Flag

President Mancini thanked the North Kingstown Fire Department and Police Department for
conducting the 9/11 Ceremony honoring the victims and asked that we have a moment of silence
in their honor after the pledge of allegiance.

President Mancini stated that since the last meeting we have had two prominent members of our
community pass away, North Kingstown resident Neil Corkery and our Town Solicitor Matthew
Callaghan.  Neil was a former teacher, principal, legislator, and tireless advocate for those who
struggled with addiction.  In 1993, the General Assembly named a substance abuse facility after
Neil.  Many may know Neil from seeing him and his dog hanging out at Shayna’s engaging in
political discussions.  President Mancini further stated that he has had the privilege of knowing
Neil for 35 years and he was a tremendous human being.

President Mancini stated that although Matthew Callaghan was not a resident of North
Kingstown, he contributed so much to our community.  Matt devoted countless hours as
Solicitor, providing this town and this Council with valuable legal and practical advice that has
literally saved the taxpayers millions of dollars.  Our community owes him a huge debt of
gratitude and he will be a tremendous loss.  What he most admired about Matt was how much he
cared about our town, our town’s workers, this council, and most of all his family.  

Councilor Page stated that we will miss Matt in his way of interpreting something that was
legalese into ordinary terms so that it was understandable.  He had a great demeanor.

Councilor Anderson stated that Matt was the ultimate gentleman, served with distinction and
dignity.  Despite all of his experience and wisdom, he never made anyone feel less than and
never appeared to be greater than.  He was always humble, happy to have a conversation, and
was empowering and supportive.  She stated that his passing is an enormous loss to our
community and offered condolences to his family and friends.

Councilor Mandel stated that he has only had the privilege of knowing Matt for a couple of
years, and he was one of those people who was long on both smarts and common sense.  We will
miss him tremendously and the debt of gratitude this town owes him is tremendous.  He will be
hard to replace but we are very fortunate that Matt’s son James will fill his spot at this table.
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Mr. Mollis stated that he would echo the Council’s comments that his passing is a tremendous
loss, but he would also say that to all of us, Matt was much more than our Solicitor, he was a
friend.  Mr. Mollis further stated that he and Matt shared a lot of mutual interests and friends,
and he made this job a lot of fun.  He had a unique way of being calm yet assertive, be brilliant
yet humble.  He was a very unique individual.  One thing that struck him after the tremendous
service for Matt was one of our Police Officers said to him that the service and tribute to Matt
was amazing and he hoped that he could be half the man that Matt was.  Matt will be sorely
missed.

James Callaghan thanked President Mancini, Council Members and Mr. Mollis, Jeannette, and
Sue for their kind words and support.  Matt had not been a Solicitor in any Town since 1987 and
wasn’t something he sought to do again.  But, in 2017 we applied for this job, and maybe he
pushed Matt into it a little bit, but when he accepted this position, he took it with both hands and
loved it.  That was because of the Council, Ralph, and the staff.  He dedicated himself to this
position every day and truly loved it.  James further stated that he truly believes that it made
Matt’s last few years rewarding.  He thanked the Council for the opportunity, and it was an
honor for Matt.

President Mancini led those in attendance in a salute to the flag and in a moment of silence.

I. SPECIAL BUSINESS

4. Presentation and update on the Revolution Wind Project

Dennis Galvam of Eversource and Tony Buccheri of Burns & McDonnell gave the following
presentation:
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President Mancini thanked Mr. Galvam and Mr. Buccheri for their presentation and commended
them for their professionalism.

Councilor Mandel asked what the completion date is for the project.  Mr. Galvam stated that it
will be completed by the end of 2025.

Councilor Mandel asked what the benefits of the project are for the Town of North Kingstown.
Mr. Galvam stated that this is a $40 million infrastructure project with 1,200 construction jobs,
among other things.

President Mancini asked if the land construction will affect any wetlands.  Mr. Galvam stated no.
Mr. Galvam further stated that all required state and federal permits are in place and any appeal
periods have expired.

President Mancini suggested that Eversource and Burns & McDonnell hold a public information
meeting at a site other than at QDC and offered the Town Hall Council Chambers.  He further
requested that he be included in their weekly e-mail updates.



Mr. Galvam thanked President Mancini for offering the Town Hall Council Chambers and
agreed that it would be productive to hold a public meeting there.

II. PUBLIC HEARING

5. Second Reading – Amendment to Chapter 19, Article II, Section 19-42 (2)

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Mandel and unanimously

VOTED:  To open the Public Hearing.

There was no public comment.

Motion by Councilor Mandel, seconded by Councilor Anderson and unanimously

VOTED:  To close the Public Hearing.

Motion by Councilor Mandel, seconded by Councilor Page and unanimously

VOTED:  To approve an Ordinance in Amendment of Chapter 19, Article II, entitled,
"Taxation", Section 19-42 (2) of the Code of Ordinances, Town of North Kingstown, entitled,
“Homestead Exemption”, and that this shall constitute the Second Reading thereof.

6. Public Comment

President Mancini announced and congratulated Nancy Armstrong, the first inductee into the
Southeast New England Girl Scouts Hall of Fame for her 65 years of service.

President Mancini recognized the following North Kingstown residents who participated in the
State Pickleball Championship:

 Matt Reed and his partner won the Men’s Gold in the Advanced 18-55 Division
 Mike Winegard and Tom Richter took the Men’s Gold in the Standard Age 55+ Division
 Sheri and Dave Lussier took gold in the Mixed Doubles 55+ Division
 Mike Denci and a partner took gold in the Mixed Doubles Advanced Division and with

another partner, Mike took second in the Advanced Men’s Division
 Josh Bell and Dan Fanning took 3rd place in the Men’s Advanced Division
 Ryan Juliano and Nick Walsh took 3rd place in the Men’s Doubles 18-55 Division
 Joe Cox and Jessica Leighton took 3rd place in the Mixed Doubles 18-55 Division
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Curtis Fisher, 104 Phillips Street, stated that when the State Highway trucks are salting and
sanding the roads, they are not putting down the baffles on the salt spreaders on the trucks and it
is causing the salt to go over the roads and into the grass and is killing the grass and the trees and
causing an environmental problem.  He asked that the Town Council or representatives reach out
to the state and ask that they put down the baffles to keep the salt and sand on the roads to
protect the grass and trees along the roadways.

III. CONSENT AGENDA

Motion by Councilor Page, seconded by Councilor Mandel and unanimously

VOTED:  To approve Consent Agenda Item Numbers 7 through 22 with the exception of
Agenda Item Number 15.

7. Approval of Minutes

VOTED:  To approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of August 16, 2023 as submitted by
the Office of the Town Clerk.



8. Tax Abatement List #871

VOTED:  To approve Tax Abatement List #871 submitted by Deb Garneau, Tax Assessor, in the
amount of $787.74; and it was

FURTHER VOTED:  That overpayments, if any, resulting from these abatements are hereby
approved for refund by the Tax Collector.

9. Tax Abatement List #872

VOTED:  To approve Tax Abatement List #872 submitted by Deb Garneau, Tax Assessor, in the
amount of $3,546.18; and it was

FURTHER VOTED:  That overpayments, if any, resulting from these abatements are hereby
approved for refund by the Tax Collector.

10. Receipt of Donations

VOTED:  To accept with gratitude the following donations in the amount of $40.00:

For:      Beechwood Senior Center
                To be used for the Mealsite
From:  Anonymous                                    $25.00

For:     Beechwood Senior Center
From:  Anonymous                                                                                        $15.00

11. Letter of Resignation

VOTED:  To accept the letter of resignation from Steven Alviti, resigning from the Economic
Development Advisory Board, and that the Town Council President send a letter of appreciation
to him for the dedicated service he gave to the Town of North Kingstown.

12. Award of Bid

VOTED:  To award the bid for the Fire Department for Radio Equipment Installation to
Communications Plus, 84 Salem Turnpike, Norwich, CT 06360, in the amount of $78,919.00.  

Funding is from Council accepted 2021 Assistance to Firefighters Grant and the 10% required
match is from FY2024 Budget - Radio Systems (reserved from FY2023) Account
#17900000-530104.
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13. Approval of Lease Purchase

VOTED:  To approve a lease purchase for the Harbor Division to lease one (1) Dodge Ram 1500
Truck for the Harbormaster from Central Chrysler Jeep Dodge of Raynham, 191 US 44,
Raynham, MA 02767, in the amount of $40,200.11; and it was

FURTHER VOTED:  To authorize the upfitting of the truck with needed equipment to Global
Public Safety, 5 Executive Drive, Hudson, NH 03051, in the amount of $1,988.00.  

Funding is from FY2024 Budget - Harbor - Other Capital Outlay Account #00108060-550701.

14. Approval of Lease Purchase

VOTED:  To approve a lease purchase for the Police Department to lease four (4) Dodge
Durango Police SUVs from Central Chrysler Jeep Dodge of Raynham, 191 US 44, Raynham,
MA 02767, in the amount of $162,882.20; and it was



FURTHER VOTED:  To authorize the upfitting of the four (4) SUVs with needed equipment to
Global Public Safety, 5 Executive Drive, Hudson, NH 03051, in the amount of $76,024.20.  

Funding is from FY2024 Budget – Vehicle Lease Payments Account #00108120-551024.

15. Award of Contract

Motion by President Mancini, seconded by Councilor Anderson and unanimously

VOTED:  To award a five (5) Year Contract for the Police Department for the purchase of 41
Body Worn Cameras and Associated Storage, Software and Hardware from Axon Enterprises,
Inc., 17800 N 85th Street, Scottsdale, AZ 85255 (NASPO Master Agreement #OK-
MA-145-014), in the amount of $323,294.52 as follows:

 FY2024     $44,750.00
 FY2025     $69,636.13
 FY2026     $69,636.13
 FY2027     $69,636.13
 FY2028     $69,636.13

Funding is from the Statewide Body Worn Camera Grant Program.

16. Approval of Sole Source Purchase

VOTED:  To approve the Sole Source Purchase for the Water Department for a Two-Way
Altitude Valve from CLA-VAL, 1701 Placentia Avenue, Costa Mesa, CA 92627, in the amount
of $16,974.00.

Funding is from FY2024 Budget - Operating Equipment - Pumping - Account
#44040010-530702.

17. Authorization for the Town Manager to execute a Construction and Maintenance
Agreement

VOTED:  To authorize the Town Manager to execute a Construction and Maintenance
Agreement with the RI Department of Transportation for construction, installation, and
maintenance of improvements associated with the construction of a new mini roundabout at the
intersection of Brown Street, Boston Neck Road, and Phillips Street.
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18. Class F Alcoholic Beverage License (new)

VOTED:  To approve the application for a Class F Alcoholic Beverage License by Eric Dukat,
dba North Kingstown VFW Post #152, PO Box 1653, to serve beer and wine in a secured
approved area at a 5k Run/Fall Festival on the grounds of the Town Dock Parking Lot, on
Saturday, October 14, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., subject to taxes and water paid to date;
receipt of a Certificate of Insurance; receipt of Alcohol Server Training Certificates; and
compliance with the recommendations of the Fire Department, the Police Department, the
Building Official, and the Planning Department.

19. Entertainment License (new)

VOTED:  To approve the application for an Entertainment License by Eric Dukat, dba North
Kingstown VFW Post 152, PO Box 1653, to have live German music and games at a 5k Run and
Fall Festival on the grounds of the North Kingstown Town Dock Parking Lot, on Saturday,
October 14, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., subject to taxes and water paid to date and



compliance with the recommendations of the Fire Department, the Police Department, the
Planning Department, and the Building Official.

20. Exhibition License (no vendors)

VOTED:  To approve the application for an Exhibition License with no vendors by Eric Dukat,
dba North Kingstown VFW Post 152, PO Box 1653, to hold a 5k Run and Fall Festival at the
North Kingstown Town Dock Parking Lot, on Saturday, October 14, 2023, from 9:00 a.m. to
4:00 p.m., subject to taxes and water paid to date and compliance with the recommendations of
the Fire Department, the Police Department, the Building Official, and the Planning Department.

21. Joint Pole Location and Anchor  

VOTED:  To grant the petition by Rhode Island Energy and Verizon New England Inc. for one
(1) joint pole location and anchor on Brookside Drive.

22. Joint Pole Location

VOTED:  To grant the petition by Rhode Island Energy and Verizon New England Inc. for one
(1) joint pole location on Pat Circle.

IV. REPORTS

23. Report by the Town Manager

Town Manager Mollis gave the following report:

 I want to begin by sharing with the town, and the Town Council, a call and letter I
received from the Town Manager of Block Island thanking us for our mutual aid and the
amazing efforts of our North Kingstown Fire Department and Chief during the tragic fire
at the Harborside.  As you know, we were transporting personnel and equipment via the
Ferry and Coast Guard throughout the night and up to the conclusion of the fire.  As
Town Manager Crawford wrote, it was due to the “generosity of spirit, and the North
Kingstown’s Fire Department’s courageousness that we were able to contain the fire,
save the surrounding structures and ultimately, save downtown Block Island”.  As I told
the Town Manager, this was a true testament to proper planning and the intended spirit of
what we know as mutual aid.
On a side note, I visited Block Island a few weekends after the fire and spoke with many
businesses and residents who all emphasized how fortunate Block Island was to not have
lost that entire block and how thankful they were to surrounding communities like North
Kingstown.
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 With Labor Day already behind us, I want to report on behalf of our Recreation Director
that the North Kingstown Recreation Department had a very successful and busy
summer. Our Beach was open daily with large crowds, our Fireworks event was amazing,
and the Arts Council Summer Concert Series was highly attended.  We ran four
affordable summer camp locations for ages 6 – 11, a two-week camp for ages 11 – 14,
and an extended mini camp to end our season.  We served approximately 370 children.
Our North Kingstown Golf Course continued its record pace and outstanding playing
conditions, and our Allen Harbor Marina continues to be in high demand as it was sold
out again this year.  We had a full summer of programing including Zumba, Yoga,
Basketball, Tennis, Pickleball and much more.  Our Fields Division did a great job in
improving and maintaining our fields, bringing them to an even higher standard.  Our
Splashpad and renovated Playgrounds were all very busy.  And we will start the process
of hiring seasonal staff in January for next year’s Camp.

 I’ve had some follow-up conversations with Eve Clulow in regard to 55 Brown Street or
what we know as the Annex.  She has new information which she wants to share and will



be attending the public portion of your next, September 25th meeting.  It may be helpful
for us to have a brief Executive Session prior to this public meeting if appropriate.  I will
review, ask your thoughts, and advise prior to the meeting.

 We had a very successful, and well attended, Public Engagement Forum on the ongoing
Wickford Parking Study on August 30th.  I felt there were many eye-opening statistics
and valuable information shared at this meeting.  Pare Corporation will be reviewing the
information provided, continuing their analysis and discussions with staff, and are
planning to schedule a final public presentation to the Town Council over the next couple
of months.

 Progress continues in our plans to become a “4 Minute City” with new portable
Automatic External Defibrillators, or AEDs, now located within many of our parks and
buildings, and more are being installed throughout this year.

In the event of a sudden cardiac arrest, users will need to dial 9-1-1 to obtain the lock box
code and retrieve the handheld unit.  On screen and audio instructions are clear and easy

to follow.   We will also be including Opioid Overdose Naloxone Kits in those units that
have electricity, as a heating and cooling system is necessary to maintain these kits.

Research shows that when an AED or Naloxone is administered shortly after an incident,
survival rates increase dramatically.

 R.I. Housing released their “Low- & Moderate-Income Housing Chart” a few weeks ago,
incorporating the data from the 2020 Census.  While I continue to take the position that
North Kingstown is underrated as a result of the State not taking into consideration
Mobile Homes when calculating this figure, our town’s 8.69% Low- & Moderate-Income
Housing percentage is the 9th highest in all of Rhode Island.

As  I’ve discussed with Governor McKee and Housing Secretary Pryor, and as the
Governor has  strongly agreed, Low & Moderate Income and associated deed restricted
housing isn’t necessarily  the issue in communities like North Kingstown.  Our issue is the
affordability of those families whose income may be greater than the threshold or may not be
interested in deed restricted housing but can’t afford to buy or rent a home in town because
of the high cost of housing and low inventory.  Hopefully this will be a priority issue in 2024.

 The North Kingstown Fire Department and North Kingstown Police Department have
announced that they will be hosting an Open House at the Public Safety Complex for
members of the public to participate in a guided tour of the current complex.  This tour is
associated with pointing out the need for a new Complex and provide valuable insight
prior to the November election where a new Public Safety Complex will be a question on
the ballot.  Pre-registration will not be required.  Anyone interested just needs to show up
at the time of the tour.  We will be publicizing this on our Social Media Platforms and
website. There will be three opportunities each on Thursday, September 21st and
Thursday, October 19th at 5pm, 5:45pm, and 6:30pm.  There will be three additional
opportunities each on Saturday, September 23rd and Thursday, October 14th at 8am,
8:45am, and 9:30am.  We will be promoting these on our Social Media Platforms and
websites.
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 We had our first organizational meeting in preparation of our Town’s 350th Anniversary
next year.  We are all excited about our plans and I want to thank Council Persons Matt
McCoy and Larry Mandel, as well as all those who participated, for their efforts in this
important endeavor.  We look forward to our upcoming meetings and hearing more about
our plans to celebrate this historic anniversary.

 A brief update on the two new traffic signals on Boston Neck Road, one as we requested
at the intersection at Hamilton Elementary School and the other at Route 138.  The lights
have been installed, prior to the opening of school as we requested, and DOT has advised
us that they are working with the subcontractor to get them operational.  We’ve asked
them to inform us when they are going to complete the work and get them operational.

 At my request, and with the work of Adam White of Public Works, we will be replacing
the tree in Updike Park that we use for the Christmas Tree Lighting.  The tree is in tough



shape and despite our efforts we haven’t been able to make it healthier.  Adam is working
with the Tree Warden, and it will be relocated.  We will then find, cut, and place a tree
for the holiday.  This will be followed by our sourcing a new tree for this location to be
planted in the spring.  We are hoping to locate a healthy tree, in the 12’ to 14’ range.  The
Tree Warden is also working on a master tree plan for Veterans Memorial Park.  There is
significant clean up that needs to be completed including tree removal, trimming, and
rebuilding of the garden beds and walkway.  We are working with various board
members so they are aware and can assist us.

 I want to thank the North Kingstown Fire Department and all those who attended and
participated in this morning’s annual 9-11 Remembrance Ceremony at our Town Beach.
Thank you for your efforts in keeping this day and the historic courage and dramatic loss
that took place that day fresh in all our minds.

 Finally, the RI Blood Center will be hosting a Blood Drive tomorrow at our Community
Center from noon till 6pm.  They encourage you to pre-register on their website at
ribc.org. Walk-ins will be welcome if availability permits.  The heat last week took a toll
on blood donations at area drives and they are hoping for a successful Blood Drive here
in North Kingstown.

The Council thanked Mr. Mollis for his thorough report.

Mr. Mollis stated that for informational purposes and potential discussion the following is an
update on upcoming public forums, advertisements, and mailings relative to the two November
Bond questions.

 There will be a Special Election on Tuesday, November 7th.
 There will be two questions on the ballot – A combined question with the Middle School

and Public Safety Complex, and the second question will be for funding the Recreation
Center.

 The questions are worded so that the projects are not site specific.  However, the current
proposal for the Middle School (grades 6 – 8) is at the Davisville Middle School site; the
Public Safety Complex is adjacent to or at the current site, or at the Wickford Middle
School site; and the Recreation Center is at the Davisville Academy site or within the
Quonset Business Park.  Again, they are not site specific, but what we will be promoting
via renderings and information.

 The School Building Subcommittee is meeting this Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at the Hamilton
Elementary School Library to continue discussions on the Bond as well as the Stage 2
submission to RIDE for the many improvements throughout the district.

 We have scheduled two informative public forums and brief presentations on all three
projects, followed by ample time for questions from the public.  These forums will
complement the numerous presentations that have taken place with the Council, School
Committee, and the Building Subcommittee.  There has been a lot of information
provided to the public over the last 6-12 months.  The first forum will be on Tuesday,
September 26th from 5:30 to 7:00 at the High School Auditorium; the second forum will
be Thursday, October 12th from 5:30 to 7:00 at the Town Hall Council Chambers.
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 We are hosting guided tours at the current Public Safety Complex in September and
October.

 We will also be putting together necessary informative advertisements which are required
by law, as well as, preparing an informative postcard for mailing on the bond questions.

 There will be social media outreach, information on our webpage regarding the projects,
renderings, and fiscal impacts of these projects.

Mr. Mollis stated that he is open to suggestions from the Council regarding getting information
out to the voters.  He further stated that Superintendent Duva is spearheading the Middle School
information.

Councilor Anderson asked if these forums will be live streamed.  Mr. Mollis stated yes.



President Mancini thanked Mr. Mollis for the update.

V.  NEW BUSINESS

24. Correspondence

E-mails from:

08/16/2023 – Venessa Oakes – North Kingstown Animal Shelter Foundation

08/20/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Improvements for Brown Street Parking Lot

08/20/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Example of Funding

08/20/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – RI FEMA

08/21/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Please (?)

08/21/2023 – Kathleen Guarino – North Kingstown Animal Shelter

08/21/2023 – Josh Lipinski - Repeated Altercations at North Kingstown Town Beach

08/21/2023 – Nicole Ferreira - Repeated Altercations at North Kingstown Town Beach

08/22/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – The Golf Course

08/22/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Firwood Glen Update

08/22/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – The Golf Course

08/22/2023 – Becky Lamont – Firwood Glen Update

08/22/2023 – Kara Martone – Bond Vote Tonight

08/22/2023 – Jeffrey Tagen – Question on Town Ordinances

08/22/2023 – Heather Murphy – Bond Info

08/23/2023 – David Fogg – Parking Study

08/24/2023 – Heather Murphy – Bond Info

08/24/2023 – Heather Murphy – Bond Info

08/26/2023 – NKResidentsInvestigate – Animal Shelter Takeover Concerns

08/26/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Septic Subsidies

08/26/2023 – Josh Lipinski – Septic Subsidies
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08/26/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Septic Subsidies

08/27/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Priority to Apply Septic Subsidies to Oldest Systems

08/27/2023 – Kathleen Guarino – North Kingstown Animal Shelter

08/29/2023 – Megan Reilly – Bond Question

08/29/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Cesspool Leeching into Wickford Harbor

08/29/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – NY Times: America Is Using Up Its Groundwater Like
There’s No Tomorrow



08/29/2023 – Janice McAleer – NY Times: America Is Using Up Its Groundwater Like There’s
No Tomorrow

08/30/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Why Is It a Secret?

08/31/2023 – Josh Lipinski - Priority to apply Septic subsidies to the oldest systems

08/31/2023 – Kathleen Guarino – North Kingstown Animal Shelter

09/01/2023 – Kathleen Guarino – North Kingstown Animal Shelter

09/01/2023 – NKResidentsInvestigate – Animal Shelter Takeover Concerns

09/01/2023 – Josh Lipinski – Septic System Subsidies

09/02/2023 – Donna Hutchinson – Septic System Subsidies

09/02/2023 – Corey Snelling - Priority to apply Septic subsidies to the oldest systems

09/06/2023 – Deborah Linell – Short Term Rental Questions

09/06/2023 – Trisha Torres – North Kingstown Animal Shelter & Support Foundation

09/06/2023 – Deborah Linnell – Short Term Rental Questions

09/08/2023 – Tom Sgouros – Land Waste

09/08/2023 – Beverly Duquette – Stop Building

09/09/2023 – Dianne Izzo - Follow-up to previous comments about the town beach

09/10/2023 – Deborah Linnell – Short Term Rental Questions

President Mancini stated that he received an e-mail from Holly Quinn regarding his recusal from
the Bond Questions discussions.

A letter from Dr. Duva and School Committee Chair Earle offering condolences on the passing
of Town Solicitor Callaghan.

VI. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m.

Jeannette Alyward
Town Clerk


